CALS_Bulletin <cals_bulletin-bounces@list.cals.arizona.edu> on behalf of College of From:

Agriculture & Life Sciences Weekly Bulletin <cals bulletin@list.cals.arizona.edu>

Sent: Sunday, September 11, 2016 1:55 PM

cals bulletin@list.cals.arizona.edu To:

Subject: 9/11/2001 ATT00001.txt Attachments:

Dear Colleagues,

We all have some shared history. We can all remember where we were when terrorists attacked US soil 15 years ago today. While the attacks happened in the US, to US aircraft and buildings, and most of those lost and injured were American citizens, many nations also suffered victims directly on 9/11/2001. My son Aidan would be born less than a month later. In Southampton, UK, Jenny and I knew parents whose daughter was born on 9/12/2001. That family was English and on that day they changed their new daughter's name to "Liberty".

As our children grow up, Jenny and I talk with them about the devastating effects on families that these attacks had on that day in 2001 and also since then, worldwide.

Today, I am also reminded of the contributions that we together are making, the impact we together are having. Together we represent the latest incarnation of the foundational pillar of the US Land Grant Universities. What we do is part of why the US has leadership in the world today. Instituted on our shared values of freedom, opportunity, and equal treatment, the Land Grant Universities (established themselves in the midst of a vicious civil war) propelled US economic growth and leadership capacity. The US went from just another country to the world's superpower within 50 years.

As I remember the thousands lost on, and the living who had their futures irrevocably changed because of the events of, 9/11/2001, I also remember that just by doing what we do every day to the best of our abilities, we have the opportunity and privilege of honoring these dead and serving our living.

To those who lost loved ones, or who have been otherwise directly affected by the events of 9/11/2001—we remember.

Best wishes to you and your families today.

Shane

Shane C Burgess

Vice President for Agriculture, Life and Veterinary Sciences, and Cooperative Extension;

Dean, College of Agriculture & Life Sciences;

Interim Dean, School of Veterinary Medicine;

Director, Arizona Experiment Station

Registered Lobbyist

The University of Arizona

Forbes Building, Room 306 | 1140 E. South Campus Drive | P.O. Box 210036 Tucson, AZ 85721-0036

PHONE: 520.621.7621

EMAIL: sburgess@cals.arizona.edu